MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

August 14, 2017
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, August 14, 2017.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Gerritts, Thompson, Stendahl, Windjue and Nelson.  Booth arrived at 6:45 pm.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on July 10, 2017, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:  
A.  Peter Berge:  Berge addressed his concerns about the conditions of Crystal Lake.  Berge suggested that a water pump be installed in the beach area for irrigation.  He feels this would force the algae and pond scum out of the beach area.  Berge also suggested that if someone had a sheltie type dog to run along the lake, it would deter the geese from coming up on land.  The Village Board will be creating a committee to discuss the options.
Reports from officers:
A. Police Chief:  
Chief Marsolek received a donation of funds from Ken Rue, Jr. and CCU for the replacement of the battery for the squad defibrillator. 
B. Zoning Commissioner:  
a. Bruce Valley Garage – 309 5th Ave N – Sign permit for building.  A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Windjue to approve the building permit.  Motion carried. 
b. Deanna Johnson – 121 Hickory Street – Building permit for construction of a new home.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

c. Michael Rehberg – 202 Willow Street – Building permit for construction of a new 24’ X 26’ garage.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

C. Clerk:  
a. Operator’s License:  Erica M. Cwikla – Countryside Cooperative.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Booth to approve the Operator License.  Motion carried.  

b. Operator’s License:  Helen M. Beebe – Robbe’s Family Market.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Booth to approve the Operator License.  Motion carried.  

Reports from Committees:

A. Finance:  

a. Sale of lot to Trempealeau County Highway Department:  Dave Lyga from the Trempealeau County Highway Department stated that the appraisal came back on the lot on Birch Street at the value of $6,500.  It was approved by the Trempealeau County Board to proceed with the purchase.  The finance committee recommended that the Village Board proceed with the sale.  A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Nelson to sell the Birch Street lot to Trempealeau County to construct the sand/salt shed for the appraised value of $6,500.  Motion carried.
B. Personnel:  
a. The summer help has worked out really well.  Nick Bergeron is going to be back teaching soon but is willing to help out in the evenings if needed.  The committee will be meeting on August 28th at 5:30 pm to discuss the upcoming personnel reviews.  

C. Public Works: 
a. 2017 Street Project – Ayres representative, Gareth Shambeau, appeared and presented the board with an update on the Fir Street project.  The project is almost complete except for the final lift on the street.  The construction crew is waiting for a safe water sample to come back before the street can be completed.  There was a change order that was submitted by Haas.  It addressed a few different things; drop manhole by four feet, an unmarked water line, water valve added to the main line and a rock bucket needed when they hit rock while digging.  This approximate cost is $12,284.00.  The Pay Request #2 was approved for payment in the amount of $104,263.61. 
D. Public Safety:  
a. The Public Safety Committee set up a meeting for August 28, 2017 at 6:30 pm to discuss the change and/or additions of ordinances. 
E. Public Welfare: Nothing to report.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report: There was discussion at the July meeting regarding the landscaping and flower beds around the library building.  This was not competed and needs to get done.  
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  
a. Sewer Update – The DNR permits have been sent out and are currently being reviewed.  The Village Board would like a Bid Notice to be sent to the paper and run for two weeks to receive bids on the rip-rap project.  The bids will be due in the clerk’s office by September 8th, 2017.
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. Brad Olson gave an update on the water tower project.  It has been pushed back until the week of August 28th.  This project will take approximately 22 days to complete.
b. President Boehne stated that there has been brush cut down on a lot on Walnut Street by the ball field that is owned by the village.  This needs to be cleaned up and brought to the brush site.

c. A meeting has been requested to look at the ordinances regarding thrift sales.  This has been discussed at previous meetings and the committee needs to look at implementing the suggestions that Attorney Schaumberg came up with. 
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries.  Check #’s 38276 thru 38346.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Booth to adjourn at 8:20 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

